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SUBMISSION TO LEVY SENATE INQUIRY INTO PLASTIC BAG LEGISLATION
In today’s fragile environmental climate the need to act and behave responsibly is becoming more and more apparent.  Small acts of environmental consciousness can make a big difference.  A simple yet effective example of this is the reduction of the use of plastic bags.
The use of plastic bags has been a long-standing issue for those concerned with the state of our oceans, waterways, wildlife and land.  Australia uses approximately 6 billion plastic bags each year.  Plastic bags are among the most common litter items in Australia, and are not quickly biodegradable.  At best, they are an eyesore, and at worst, they are lethal to wild-life, especially when they get into rivers and the sea. 

This problem could be drastically reduced if people were to make a simple behavioural change by bringing their own plastic bags when purchasing goods from retailers.

Senator Bob Brown’s Plastic Bag Levy (Assessment and Collection) Bill 2002 and Plastic Bag (Minimisation of Usage) Education Fund Bill 2002 are an important first step in the right direction towards waste minimisation.  The combined Bills constitute a sensible and easily implemented model which demonstrates an honest commitment to our environment.

The success of the Plastic bag Levy in Ireland should be used as an example of a government initiative which was both beneficial to the environment, and supported by the people.  The Irish Government reports a 90% reduction in plastic bag use within five months of the introduction of the levy.  In the same time 3.5 million euros (A$6.18 million) had been raised, to be used on environmental projects.
The combined outcomes of the Bills provide an answer to an environmental problem. They create funding resources for educational purposes and promote an incentive for consumers to accept the levy.  The incentive is based on the levy which will affect only those who have chosen not to reuse plastic bags.  People will save themselves 25 cents every time they use their own bags. This will encourage people to seek alternatives, and/or reuse plastic bags, thereby meeting the objectives of the Bills.

In South Australia we have had clear evidence for many years of the success of similar legislation.  Container legislation, introduced in the ‘70’s, requires a refundable deposit on (many, but not all) drink containers.  The legislation was successful for two reasons.  Firstly, by recycling their containers, people gained economically, and secondly, it was beneficial to the environment in terms of waste minimisation.

Similarly, this legislation will provide a significant incentive to either reuse plastic bags, or to use alternative containers.  Although there may be some initial negative reaction, I believe that people will adjust their shopping habits quite rapidly.  Going by the Irish experience, the impact will be visible almost immediately, which is likely to generate wide-spread public support for the scheme.

In addition to the waste minimisation – the reduction of litter and of damage to wild-life – there is significant environmental benefit in drastically reducing the use of petrochemical resources in the production and distribution of plastic bags.

I therefore commend both bills to you in the strongest possible terms.   I look forward to the passage of this legislation and to seeing the benefits of its implementation.
Kris Hanna, MP
Member for Mitchell.
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